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NEW YEAR – NEW PROJECTS
2024 is set for a number of changes at Brookside Surgery and the first of these will be the installation of a new telephone system which will bring increased functionality and enhanced features for callers.  
We are awaiting confirmation of our go-live date but will use social media and our website to keep patients informed of any potential impact on telephone access however, we expect any disruption to be minimal.

STAFF TRAINING
The Practice will be closed from 1.00 – 5.00pm on Wednesday 21st February for staff training. Emergency calls will be directed to the on-call doctor. 

The focus for our training in February will be safeguarding adults with particular regard to domestic abuse. The training will be provided by Refuge who operate the National Domestic Abuse Helpline.  
If you are affected by domestic abuse then you can seek help and support by calling 0808 2000 247 or going to www.refuge.org.uk

DISPENSARY

In line with other dispensing GP practices and pharmacies, we are asking patients to allow FIVE WORKING DAYS between ordering and collecting their repeat medications.  We recommend that whenever possible patients order via the NHS App on your smartphone or tablet computer, this increases the accuracy of your order and assists us with speedier processing of your request.  
EXEMPTION FROM PRESCRIPTION CHARGES
By regulation, if you are exempt from paying prescription charges then our dispensary team should see proof of this on each occasion that you collect medication. We would therefore ask that patients begin to bring their Exemption card with them. 

If you are not exempt from prescription charges and regularly have 2 or more medications per month then you may find that purchasing a prescription charge pre-payment is more cost-effective.  Details at https://www.nhs.uk/NHSEngland/Healthcosts/Pages/PPC.aspx
MEDICAL STUDENTS

The end of January sees the return of medical student teaching at Brookside Surgery. Patients may be offered an appointment that will be overseen by a GP but where the details of the problem and any examination is undertaken by a medical student.  Placements in general practice give students an invaluable insight into the possibility of a career as a GP and are key to sustaining our GP workforce numbers in the future.  We thank you for your willingness to take part in this important training.

FLU VACCINATIONS
We are pleased to report that by then end of December 84.5% of our patients aged 65 and over had received a flu vaccine.  We have now used all of our stock of flu vaccines intended for those aged 65 and over.  We do have vaccine left for those under 65 who are in an at risk category.  There is currently a high rate of influenza infection in the community and we would encourage these patients to book an appointment with one of our nurses.  

FINALLY

Dr Rosie Tucker has now completed her GP training and leaves Brookside Surgery.  She will be missed by all the team and many patients and we thank her for all her hard work since she joined us in 2020.
